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Council Study Session 
November 1, 2021 

Agenda Item Fire District 5 Presentation 

From Gary Milliman City Manager Pro Tem 

Contact Gary.milliman@ashland.or.us     541-813-9267 

Item Type Requested by Council  ☐ Update ☐  Request for Direction ☐  Presentation ☒ 

SUMMARY 

Representatives of Jackson County Fire District 5 have been invited to make a presentation concerning 

alternative approaches for regionalization of fire services with the City of Ashland. 

The City has received a proposal from Portland State University, Center for Public Service, to undertake a 

Fire and EMS consolidation study at a cost of $37,491.  PSU/CPS performed a similar study for the 

consolidation of Fire/EMS services for the cities of Fairview, Troutdale and Wood Village.  In August of this 

year, the Clackamas and Sandy Fire Districts contracted with a private consultant, AP Triton, to undertake a 

consolidation feasibility study at a cost of $51,534.  

With rising costs and increasing difficulties in recruiting/retaining firefighters and the declining number of 

volunteer firefighters nationwide the consolidation of fire departments is becoming more prevalent. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. AFR District #5 Presentation 

2. Portland State University Memorandum 
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